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I am of the understanding that permits for the wetland impacts for Mills Creek on 

Roses BluffRd. and wetlands on Lentz Rd. in Nassau County have not been issued. 

I am also of the understanding that the developer applying for these permits will be 

Stric.ldand Holloway, Jr., Amelia Island Ventures, Inc., Lighthouse Pointe. 


I am very concerned about the impact of sewer pipe being laid on the discharge side ofMills 
Creek at Roses BlufTRd.. At this point, there are three five foot culverts draining the 
wetland/flood plains through these culverts, down the creek and into the Bells and Jolly 
Rivers. During a heavy rain event, in the past, water has flooded across Roses BluffRd. 
at the culvert site. I am concerned about the scouring effect on these sewer pipes after 
repeated rain events. The pipes are in approximately 20 foot lengths and the creek bed 
is over 20 feet wide. Consequently, at least two connecting joints will be in the creek 
bed. According to John Pine with United Water, the PSI in the sewer pipe will average 
30 pounds. H this sewer pipe or its connections are compromised in any way, we may 
have liquefied sewage spewing into Mills Creek and then into the Bells and Jolly Rivers. 
This would be an environmental disaster. 

Please notify me ASAP ofany permit applications or any correspondence concerning 

these permits. 
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